
Soaring   Rocky Point Schools 
E x c e l l e n c e ,  T r a d i t i o n ,  a n d  P r i d e  

The Official Newsletter of the Rocky Point Union Free School District 

Soaring 
Is a publication of the 
Rocky Point UFSD 

 
170 Route 25A 

Rocky Point, NY 117778 
631.744.1600 

 
Newsletter Coordinator 

Susan Wilson 
 

webmaster@rockypointschools.org 
 

www.rockypointschools.org 

SUMMER  2006 
In this issue... 

● Superintendent’s Message 

● Best of the Class of 2006 

● Varsity Sports Awards Dinner 

● National Merit Scholar 

● Business Department Awards 
Ceremony 

● Author Gordon Korman visits 
the Middle School 

● Technology Integration at FJC 

● JAE Stock Market Game Win-
ners 

● Middle School Named High 
Performing School 

● Middle School Student Leaders 

● Upcoming Events 

Best of the Class of 2006 
Congratulations to valedictorian Ian Czekala, salutatorian Jackie Craig, and exhortation speaker 

Matt Kershis of the Class of 2006.  These three young individuals all demonstrate a depth of charac-
ter that goes well beyond their high grades.  

Ian Czekala, with a GPA of 99.0 and a perfect score of 1600 on his SAT exam, plans on attending 
the University of Virginia.  His long list of academic and extracurricular accomplishments include: 
National Merit scholar, Jefferson scholar, Environthon, Science Club, Science Olympiads, Math 
Team, Marching and Jazz Band, Student Council, Future Business Leaders of America, NYSSMA, 
Singing Santas, Be a Nicer Neighbor Club, Athletes Helping Athletes, AP Scholar, NCTE, Math 
Honor Society, National Junior Honor Society, National Honor Society, Varsity cross country, Varsity 
winter/spring track, and Varsity wrestling. 

Jackie Craig earned a GPA of 98.7, but her success extends well beyond the classroom –  her 
academic, athletic, and extracurricular accomplishments were outstanding. Jackie’s resume in-
cludes: Marching Band, Leaders Club, Athletes Helping Athletes, Student Council, National Junior 
Honor Society, National Honor Society, Math Honor Society, Varsity cross country, Varsity soccer, 
Varsity basketball, Varsity spring track, and  Varsity lacrosse.  Jackie will be attending Stonehill Col-
lege in Massachusetts. 

Matthew Kershis is an outstanding young man of the highest character and personal promise. 
Matt has demonstrated a positive orientation toward learning and personal growth that extends be-
yond the classroom setting.  Academically, Matthew is strong in all areas maintaining a GPA of 98.0. 
His dedication, work ethic, and support of his classmates have made him a natural leader. Mat-
thew’s passion is his music.  He is one of the most talented musicians here at Rocky Point. He was 
named to the All-State Symphonic Band and the SCMEA All County Band as an alto saxophonist.  
He participates in Marching Band, Jazz Band, Concert Band, and Chorus. Matthew will be attending 
George Mason University in the fall to study Music Education. 

With young people like Ian, Jackie, and Matt, the future of our nation is indeed promising.  
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Varsity Sports Awards Dinner 
On Tuesday, June 6th, at The Inn at 

East Wind, the athletic department and 
nearly 450 guests celebrated the accom-
plishments of Rocky Point’s 23 varsity sports 
programs.  The evening honored the accom-
plishments of Rocky Point’s female and male 
athletes. The Leaders’ Club and Varsity Club 
co-sponsored the event, which heard each 
varsity coach detail their program and their 
student-athletes’ incredible year.   

During the course of this school year, 
Rocky Point students, parents, and the community celebrated the first Big 4 football championship ever in school 
history.  The Varsity cheerleaders took home the Long Island Championship earning them a second consecutive 
trip to the UCA Nationals. 

Springtime approached and so did the Girls Lacrosse team’s dominance in the Suffolk County league.  A sec-
ond consecutive county championship was won on the turf at Stony Brook University after a thrilling 7-5 victory 
over rival Sayville.  The girls lost the classic Long Island final against Garden City, but will square off against them 
next season. Terrific playoff runs and outstanding seasons were also achieved by the boys’ soccer program, bas-
ketball team, wrestling program, bowling team, and baseball team. A second consecutive league title was earned 
by the boys’ track and field team. Up and coming programs such as field hockey, girls’ and boys’ tennis, girls’ bas-
ketball and softball, all continued to show growth and make great strides throughout the year. 

One of the night’s most anticipated moments was the awarding of our Most Outstanding Male and Female Ath-
letes of the Year.  This year’s winners were truly outstanding in every sense.  Jackie Craig, an All-State soccer 
goalie, All-League basketball player, and All-County lacrosse defender, not to mention this year’s salutatorian, won 
the Most Outstanding Female Athlete Award.  Jackie will be attending Stonehill College in the fall and will be play-
ing lacrosse. Jeff Piccolo, an All-County and Suffolk All-Star football player, an All-County and Sectional Finalist in 
wrestling and an All-County and Sectional Finalist in doubles tennis took home the Most Outstanding Male Athlete 
Award.  Jeff will be attending Lehigh University in the fall and plans on playing football. 

There is much excitement and anticipation for next year’s Eagle action. The athletic department thanks the 
dedicated and hardworking student-athletes and coaches for all of their efforts this past year,  as well as the best 

RPHS’s spring track team earned their second consecutive league title 

Superintendent’s Message 

Education is not preparation for life; education is life itself. 
        John Dewey 

The 2005-2006 school year was brought to a close with a beautiful graduation ceremony on the main 
athletic field on Friday evening, June 23rd.  Although the weather was threatening, the skies remained 
clear until the graduates processed off the field to celebrate with family and friends.  Students in the ele-
mentary schools received their report cards and dismissed early on Friday to begin the long summer vaca-
tion. Earlier in the month, students in second, fifth, and eighth grades who are transitioning to new schools, 
had the opportunity to attend an orientation, presented by the staff, to facilitate the transition.   Overall, the 
school year went by quickly and boasted many accomplishments of our students, academically, in the arts 
and on the fields.  Congratulations students, parents, and staff, who were tenacious in attending  extra 
help sessions, rehearsals, and practices.  When students, parents, and staff work together, the students 
achieve. Thank you for all your support during my first year as your superintendent.   Have a safe and en-
joyable summer.  I look forward to working with everyone in September. 
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English Teacher Accepted into the  
National Institute on Teaching Shakespeare  
   Congratulations to Rocky Point High School English Department's Jessica 
Rubin on her recent acceptance to the National Institute on Teaching Shake-
speare's summer program funded by the National Endowment for the Humani-
ties.  Since Ms. Rubin is one of only 26 people nationwide selected for this po-
sition, this is truly an outstanding accomplishment and a tremendous opportu-
nity for her.  
   Ms. Rubin will spend four weeks at the Lenox, Massachusetts Institute where 
she will be sure to have an unforgettable experience to add to her already dis-
tinguished career as an English Language Arts educator.  This year,  Ms. 
Rubin's contagious energy, creative flair, and dedication to the high school 
Drama classes and Thespian Society, and the Journalism classes and Eagle’s 
Eye, have taken these programs to new and exciting levels. 

 Ms. Rubin's professionalism, talents and efforts are appreciated and should not go unrecognized.  She is most deserv-
ing of this prestigious award and the Rocky Point School District is proud to have her as a member of its community. 

Six drama students attended the Monologue Competition at 
Nassau Community College on Saturday, April 1, 2006, to 
compete against other students from across Long Island. They 
each delivered a two-minute long monologue in accordance 
with the assigned theme, “Divided We Fall: The Broadening 
Scope of Violence in America.” The students achieved great 
success and delivered moving performances. “My performance 
was about a girl who confided in her best friend that she was a 
lesbian and after much social persecution, was murdered. I feel 
it was important to choose something you felt strongly about 
because you would be able to act 
it better. It would make a state-
ment,” said sophomore Ghia 
Vitale. There was much prepara-
tion for the competition. Partici-
pants decided on a monologue, 
and in addition to practicing at 
home, they also practiced in class. 
There were two divisions for the 
competition; freshmen and sopho-
mores were grouped together and 
juniors and seniors were grouped 
together. They also did awards 
coordinately, after the contestants 
were judged by two department 
chairpersons.  

The students chose subjects 
about which they felt very strongly. 

“It was a very interesting experience. We spent two to three 
weeks preparing and still didn’t know what to expect when we 
got there. Everyone was dressed up for their part,” said sopho-
more Brian Smith. “It was a great learning experience. I felt 
honored to participate in this competition and get the opportu-
nity to tell the story of Matthew Shepard,” said senior Ashley 
Audette, whose monologue discussed the torture and death of 
Shepard.  

Although this was Rocky Point’s first time attending this 
competition, they came out with four awards. In the ninth- and 

tenth-grade division sophomores 
Brian Smith and Ghia Vitale re-
ceived an honorable mention and 
second place, respectively. In the 
eleventh-  and twelfth-grade divi-
sion, seniors Amanda Mouzakes 
and Ashley Audette received an 
honorable mention and second 
place, respectively.  
Competitions like these provide 
learning experiences and good 
practice for college auditions for 
performing arts programs and future 
career paths. “Because I am going 
to college for musical theatre, it was 
a good experience. It was very fun,” 

said senior Mike Nash. 
 

Competitive Actors Achieve Success by Kim Farley (reprinted from the May 2006 issue of Eagle’s Eye) 

Eagle’s Eye Wins Third Place for Typography and Layout 
The Rocky Point High School newspaper, Eagle’s Eye, has been selected as the third place win-

ner in the Typography and Layout category of the annual School Journalism Awards sponsored by 
Newsday. Editor-in-chief Courtney Bihn was honored at an awards ceremony on Monday, May 15, 
along with other winners from middle schools, high schools, and colleges from across Long Island. Courtney is a 
particularly dedicated student who works very hard on the writing, editing, and layout of each issue of Eagle’s Eye. 

Above:  Drama students at Nassau Community College 
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Rocky Point Senior Ian Czekala Wins $2500 National Merit Scholarship 
Rocky Point senior, Ian Czekala, has been named as one of  

2,500 distinguished high school seniors nationwide who have won  
National Merit $2500 Scholarships. Ian was chosen from a talent pool 
of approximately 15,000 outstanding finalists in the 2006 National Merit 
Scholarship Program. A committee of college admissions officers and 
high school counselors judged Ian to have a strong combination of  
accomplishments, skills, and potential for success in rigorous college 
studies. Scholar selection was based on committee members’ appraisal 
of a substantial amount of information submitted by finalists and their 
schools. Evaluated were each finalist’s academic record, including diffi-
culty level of subjects studied and grades earned; scores from two 
standardized tests; contributions and leadership in school and commu-
nity activities; an essay describing interests and goals; and the  
recommendation written by a high school official.  

Ian will be attending the University of Virginia this fall. Congratula-
tions, Ian, on receiving this prestigious scholarship. 

Principal William B. Caulfield, senior Ian Czekala,  
guidance counselor Matt Poole 

Sports & Entertainment Marketing Students Get a Real Life Lesson in Marketing 
In an effort to bring real world marketing into the  

classroom, students in Rocky Point High School’s Sports & 
Entertainment Marketing class teamed up with the North 
Shore Beach Property Owners Association (NSBPOA) to 
design the association’s 2006 T-shirt.  

Students submitted their digital creations for considera-
tion by the NSBPOA, and the association’s board of direc-
tors voted to go with a combination of ideas submitted by 
sophomores Vincent Martino and Justin Annunziato. The 
class then worked with a local company, Silk Screen Im-
ages, and learned about the challenges and costs involved 
in bringing the final product to market. As a reward for a job 
well done, the students each received a shirt from the 
NSBPOA.  

Students Inducted into the NYS Business & Marketing Honor Society 
   On Monday, June 5th, the Rocky Point High School Business 
Education Department held its Fourth Annual Business Educa-
tion Department Awards ceremony attended by over 70 stu-
dents, parents, and staff. During the ceremony, five high school 
students were inducted into the NYS Business and Marketing 
Honor Society. The primary purpose of the Business and Mar-
keting Honor Society of New York State is to recognize those 
students who have demonstrated outstanding achievement in a 
secondary business/marketing program.  Criteria for selection 
included character, leadership, and community service. In-
ducted were Amanda Heil, Brielle DeLuca, Jessica  
Emert-Gioia, Alexis Juhase, and Kristy Nowaski. 

Amanda Heil, Brielle DeLuca, Jessica Emert-Gioia, Alexis Juhase,  
Kristy Nowaski, Mrs. Lynne Basileo Business Department Chairperson 

High School Sports & Entertainment Marketing students 
 “sporting” the 2006 NSBPOA T-shirt  
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Middle School Student Leaders 
Kara Mupo,  Scott Tumulty, Brian Viccaro, Ann Schindler, and Megan Viglione were recognized for their individual achievements 

at the May 16th Board of Education meeting.    
   Megan Viglione was selected as a winner in the NYS Senate’s 
15th annual I*MA*GREEN*NATION Celebration Competition.  Megan 
received third place in the division III literature category. Submissions for 
this competition highlighted students’ understanding of serious environ-
mental challenges facing our communities. 
   Kara Mupo and Scott Tumulty were selected as honorees for the Suf-
folk Zone Physical Education Leadership Award.  This award is presented 
for outstanding leadership and excellence in physical education.  Kara 
and Scott demonstrated fitness, citizenship, and leadership and were 
chosen by the physical education staff at Rocky Point Middle School. 
   Brian Viccaro was selected by Suffolk County Executive Steve Levy to 
receive a 2006 County Executive Youth Achievement Award.  Brian was 
honored at the Youth Achievement Awards Ceremony held on May 25th 
at the H. Lee Dennison Building in Hauppauge.  
   Anne Schindler participated in the People to People World Leadership 
Forum this past spring.  Anne joined a select group of students in Wash-

ington, D.C., earning high school credit while studying leadership and exploring some of the United States’ most prominent monu-
ments and institutions.   Anne was nominated and accepted for this honor based on outstanding scholastic merit, civic involve-
ment, and leadership potential. 

Author Gordon Korman Visits the Rocky Point Middle School  
Renowned author, Gordon Korman, visited the Rocky Point Middle School on May 16th and gave three entertaining presentations to 

the 6th, 7th, and 8th grade students.  Mr. Korman wrote his first book at age 12, has written over 60 books, and has sold over 
11 million copies.  He believes that the key to life is to have a good sense of humor and he gave a wonderful, humorous presentation 
to the students, which encouraged them to continue reading and 
writing!  
The students worked very hard to prepare for Mr. Korman's 

visit.  There were welcoming letters and posters displayed all 
over the school.  The students bought over 300 of his books to 
read!  There was also a contest held to “Name Gordon Korman's 
Next Book!”  The students wrote the back jacket cover as well.   
The contest winners were Charlie Conti, Vinnie  

Loscalzo, Nicolette Galante, Ruslan Ardashev, Paul Soranno, 
and Rebekeh Cleary.  Honorable mentions included Nicole Dan-
isi, Suzannah Hepburn, Josh Corrice, Emma Johnson, Joseph 
LaGala, Julie Nolan, Catie Swiderski, James Leonard, Zac 
Myslinski, Billy Coggins, Sarah Soltysik, Stephan Trilling, Kevin 
Helen, Samantha Norwood and Grace Noto.  
The middle school students and staff would like to thank the 

Rocky Point PTA and Dr. Centamore for providing the funds for 
this exciting event! 

Author Gordon Korman (center) with the middle school contest winners 

Middle School Named 2004–2005 New York State  
High Performing/Gap/Closing School  

For the second consecutive year, New York State has recognized the Rocky 
Point Middle School as a 2004-2005 "High Performing/Gap Closing School."  

This designation was earned by meeting all State standards for English  
language arts and mathematics during the 2004-2005 school year and for  
making Adequate Yearly Progress (AYP) in English language arts, mathematics, 
and science during the 2003-2004 and 2004-2005 school years. 

Kara  Mupo, Scott Tumulty, Brian Viccaro, Anne Schindler,  
Megan Viglione, Dr. Joseph Tanen Centamore 
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Third Grade Students 
 Become Mama Hens at JAE 

The third grade students and teachers were very 
busy this spring learning about life cycles. During this 
study, each class was given fertilized chicken eggs to 
hatch in incubators. Children became responsible for 
the daily care of the eggs that included turning the 
eggs three times a day, monitoring temperature, and 
checking water levels in the incubators.   This hands-
on activity allowed students to learn first hand how 
living things grow and develop.  Students even used 
technology to document their endeavors using pic-
tures and digital diaries. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Stock Market Game Winner at JAE 
Kristin Friia in Mr. Krapf’s fourth grade class 

earned a first place award from the Foundation for 
Investor Education for her research essay on the Dis-
ney Company. Her essay was rated best in the fourth 
through sixth grade division. The June 13th ceremony 
held at Dowling College was hosted by the Founda-
tion for Investor Education, the Securities Industry 
Association, and Newsday. The essay competition 
was a part of the Stock Market Game.  

Mr.  Krapf’s entire fourth grade class participated 
in the Stock Market Game sponsored by Newsday. 
For the third consecutive year, Mr. Krapf won first 
place in the teacher division.   

Distance Learning with the Challenger Learning Center at JAE 
   Third and fifth grade students at the Joseph A. Edgar School have 
once again participated in the distance learning program with Chal-
lenger Learning Center (CLC). Using videoconference equipment, 
students in the school were able to communicate with the CLC, which 
is located in West Virginia.  

   The fifth grade students conducted a simulation called e-Mission: 
Montserrat. In this program students became emergency response 
teams and analyzed data from actual events that occurred on the 
island of Montserrat in 1996. During the 2 1/2 hour mission, students 
analyzed volcanic data, monitored and tracked  a hurricane, and 
made evacuation recommendations to mission control and the inhabi-
tants of the island. 

   This year the school piloted another e-Mission several third grade 
classes. Mrs. Smokler’s and Mrs. Volkman’s classes, along with Mrs. 
McCabe’s G.A.T.E.S. students, participated in e-Mission: Moon, 
Mars and Beyond. In this simulation it is the year 2080 and a space 
ship has been lost somewhere in the solar system. Students worked 
together as a team to decode messages, plot x and y coordinates on 
a graph, and use various problem solving techniques and computation 
skills to ascertain where the ship was and what supplies were needed 
for a safe return trip. 

    All missions were successful and were completed with great enthu-
siasm by all students and teachers involved. 
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FJC’s Jennifer Meschi Wins 
$500 Teachnet Power to Learn Grant  
   Congratulations to Jennifer Meschi, a $500 Teachnet Power to Learn Grant 
recipient, for developing an innovative curriculum idea that incorporated tech-
nology as integral to a learning unit.  Power to Learn, Cablevision's nationally 
recognized education initiative, empowers K-12 learning in the tri-state area by 
making technology in the classroom useful and by facilitating the home-school 
connection.  

   Jennifer Meschi is a full-time Technology Integration Specialist at Frank J. 
Carasiti Elementary School.  In her current role, Jennifer provides teachers 
with staff development and resources to effectively integrate technology into 
the curricula.  In addition to providing push-in lessons, Jennifer works directly 
with students by teaching technology-based lessons in her own class-
room.  She also provides basic technology trouble shooting to help keep the 
tools running properly and smoothly.  

Technology Specialist Jen Meschi 

 

Technology Integration  
at Frank J. Carasiti Elementary School 

 
 

 

 

 

Kindergartener using SmartStep 

Ms. Stueber with first grader using the Smart Board 

NASA Challenger Center Videoconference  

First grader using the Smart Board 
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Tuesday, September 5....................................................................First Day of School for Staff 

Wednesday, September 6 ....................................................... First Day of School for Students 
 First Day of MS Fall Sports 

Thursday, September 7 ..............................  Fall Driver Education Registration HS Office 6 PM 

Monday, September 11..................................................JAE Grade 3 Open School Night 7 PM 

Tuesday, September 12 ................................................ PTA Meeting—JAE Cafeteria 7:30 PM 

 

Wednesday, September 13 ..........................................JAE Shared Decision Meeting 7:50 AM 
 JAE Grade 4 Open School Night 7 PM 
Thursday, September 14 ...............................................JAE Grade 5 Open School Night 7 PM 
Monday, September 18.................................................FJC Shared Decision Meeting 8:45 AM 
 FJC Kindergarten Open School Night 7 PM 
 

Tuesday, September 19.................................................FJC Grade 1 Open School Night 7 PM 
 

Wednesday, September 20 ...........................................FJC Grade 2 Open School Night 7 PM 
 MS Shared Decision Meeting 2:30 PM 
 

Thursday, September 21 ............................... HS Grade 9 Parent Orientation Auditorium 7 PM 
 HS Open School Night 7:30 PM 
 

Monday, September 25.................................................. HS Shared Decision Meeting 6:30 PM 
 Board of Education Meeting HS Auditorium 7:30 PM  
Tuesday, September 26................................................................MS Open School Night 7 PM 

 

 

BOARD OF EDUCATION 
 

Geraldine Thalen, President 
 

Joseph Sanseverino, Vice Pres. 

 

Jane Bonner, Trustee 

 

Margaret Smith, Trustee 

 

Michael Matera, Trustee 

 

Irene Rosener, District Treasurer 

 
 
 
 

ADMINISTRATION 
 

Dr. Carla D’Ambrosio 
Superintendent of Schools 

Sherry Alessandro 
Assistant Superintendent for  

Human Resources and Administration 

Anja Groth 
Director of Instruction 

Michael Ivanoff 
Director of Finance and Operations 

Eileen Manitta 
Director of Special Education 

Annette Sclafani 
Director of Student Services 

Leonard Kies 
Director of Health, Physical Education, 

Athletics and Intramurals 

Ë District Mission Statement Ë  
The mission of the Rocky Point Union Free School District is to develop each child’s   

full potential in a nurturing and supportive student-centered environment  
that will promote a foundation for lifelong learning. 

Upcoming Dates and Events 


